ALASTAIR ROSS MEDICAL PRACTICE
Patient Participation Group (PPG) 
Minutes 
Tuesday 7th February 2023 at 6.30
1.  Present

Dr K Patel




Lesley Patel
Deborah Clewes

PB
GC
HM
PM
2. Apologies

GR
DC

3. Welcome! 
· The purpose of the group is to discuss about the services offered by the practice and any improvements to be made 
· The group should not be seen as a complaint platform 
· As per patient confidentiality, no personal issues should be discussed 
· Everyone’s views must be listened to and respected 
· No discrimination will be tolerated
4. Practice Survey – discuss results and any actions to improve
Practice survey discussed, overall good results – not much change from 2019 when last survey was done.
GC asked about numbers surveyed and who decides who will fill the forms.  LP said CFEP do the survey and we are surveyed on a proportion of our Practice Population (dependant on size) – some are sent electronically, some physical forms – so all of the demographics of the practice are included, results are collated by CFEP and reports passed back to the Practice.

PB noted results were better in 2016, but similar in 2019 – this we feel was due to the open surgery model used at the time. Patients presented, took a number and waited to see the GP, so not as much strain on the phone, which stopped the morning rush at 8am to get an appointment.  New phone system on-going to try to make the 8am phone in easier for patients.  We have also reminded all reception staff that for the first half an hour in the morning everyone answers phone to try to get calls answered more quickly. Although this has a knock on effect that the appointments get booked up quicker.

Access also an area for improvement – GP’s are looking to moving to the ‘modern practice’ models which uses on-line access more.  Although this cuts down on phone calls we are aware on-line does not suit everyone. PM stated not everyone is good with technology and some people not able to use these tools, and they are in danger of getting left behind.  

LP advised we are looking into training anyone who is interested with the social prescribers on how to use on-line more effectively.  Also staff will fill in on-line forms for anyone struggling to enable them to use this facility is they wish to. We will remain available by phone and will allow people to ring to speak to us if they prefer this method.

PB noted survey done before GP’s MC & KA reduced their hours.  LP explained appointment numbers remain the same as we have employed Dr SZ on 2 days and AB has qualified as an ACP and is doing this role over 2 days for the practice. So the reduction in hours should not affect access.

KP explained that GP’s are changing – more ARRS staff employed – patient expectation to always have a GP appointment not always achievable and PCN’s are building better ties with GP Practices but we are losing the ‘family gp’ model of the past, this is filtering down from the government and is addressing the issues of lack of gp’s by using other services to alleviate this.  

PB asked value placed on survey – LP & KP explained good to know what areas we can improve and also good to know what we are getting right, although we need to continue to strive to improve even if the results are good. KP said positive results also good for staff morale (easy to say what is done wrong but not always hear what we do right).  Surveys used by GMICB and CQC as a tool of evidence.
Members of the PPG noted survey poster on PPG notice board was from 2019 DC to check. When checked CQC was on PPG notice board and that is up to date (last inspection was 2019) the survey results were on the patient notice board and it they were the current survey.

5. Extended Primary Care Services

 Extended hours – feedback on service 

Update on GP fed, service seems to be going well, gives patient more of an option for appointment evening and Saturdays.  GC asked are these only for people that work.  Advised anyone can access these appointments.

LP advised the different appointments available, we have appointments for the practice and after 10am can take other appointments from GP’s in our PCN Monday to Friday.  (After 2pm on Friday for Saturday.  Which again adds to our access.

6. Staff Changes 

Staff changes Una Taylor – retired.  Katie Jones joined as Lead Practice Nurse.  Change of role for Aysha Badat – ACP.  Grace Hannan joined reception team.

LP advised Una’s retirement was earlier than expected due to ill health and restrictions by the HMRC which left the Practice without a nurse for 6 weeks and no mentor for our new nurse who has come from a different practice but has never used our clinical system.  Katie is learning quickly (but initially struggled using EMIS).  Grace has joined the reception team.

7. Proposed new telephone system – Surgery Connect – cloud based system which allows patient to be directed – hold and option to be called back when their place in the queue has been reached.  It is linked to our clinical system and calls can be recorded.  This was discussed and we were all ready to sign but there is an issue with Bolton FT and being allowed to keep our current telephone numbers – this is being discussed at PCN level so there is a delay in implementing it.  This is on-going 
8.   No other business
9. Next Meeting – tbc 6 months’ time. January 2024
